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        April 8,2018 
 
 
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
 
 “And straightway Jesus constrained his disciples to get into a ship, and to go before him 
unto the other side, while he sent the multitudes away.  23 And when he had sent the multitudes 
away, he went up into a mountain apart to pray: and when the evening was come, he was there 
alone.  24 But the ship was now in the midst of the sea, tossed with waves: for the wind was con-
trary.  25 And in the fourth watch of the night Jesus went unto them, walking on the sea.  26 And 
when the disciples saw him walking on the sea, they were troubled, saying, It is a spirit; and they 
cried out for fear.  27 But straightway Jesus spake unto them, saying, Be of good cheer; it is I; be 
not afraid.” 
 
 Greetings from our “Covered Wagon” on the Trail of Trials and Blessings!  Our last 
prayer Letter mentioned some of the trials with our Truck. Just as the above scriptures teach us, 
storms will come into our life even when we are doing exactly what God wants us to do. 
 Sandy and I felt the cloudburst upon us after arriving home in Amarillo from Arizona on 
February 17th. We learned that we needed a new motor for our truck and the cost would be 
around $14,000!   We knew we didn’t have the funds to get the work done, so we could continue 
down the trail in a rental car. But, as Squire Parson’s song, I Stand Amazed, declares, we began 
to watch God do miraculous things showing us He was in control of the storm!  Let me try to 
summarize the events that followed the downpour.  Wednesday night following the devastating 
news, God allowed us to hear three short messages (which we needed) that directed us to trust 
Him.  Our pastor recommended that I attend the Dennis Brown Memorial Home Mission Confer-
ence the next week at First Baptist Church, Englewood, CO while Sandy went to meet our new 
grandson in Rapid City, SD.  On Friday March 2nd as we were travelling to the Revival meeting 
in Stratford, TX we received a phone call from Pastor Clifton Mizer concerning our need.  Bro. 
Mizer lifted our spirits by telling me that they would present our need at the Conference and help 
us fix our truck!  We stopped and spent time in prayer to thank the Lord for this encouragement.   
Not only were the messages of the Conference what I needed but $10,000 was raised for our 
truck!  We are still rejoicing and humbled at God’s provision for us.  I am thrilled to report to you 
that  God continued to provide funds through His churches in addition to what was raised at the 
Home Mission Conference. On March 26th we were able to pay the whole amount of $14,377.50 
and drive away in our repaired truck!  Hallelujah!  Words alone cannot express our appreciation 
to all who prayed for us and those who gave to our need!  I am still working on writing my Thank 
you cards (there were so many). 
 God’s word holds many promises that we are still discovering and putting into practice in 
our lives.  We are constantly reminded of the goodness of our Heavenly Father and His promise 
“Be of good cheer; it is I; be not afraid.” 
 Please continue to pray for us as we break in the new motor travelling down the trails of 
America preaching and singing in meetings God has provided for us.  We are grateful for your 
continued prayer support. 
  
        His servants, 
        Greg & Sandy 


